Part 1.

Ethical Dilemma: The Research Project

Bill and Rachael are both analysts in the market research department at ABC Company. Bill is generally viewed as a top performer. Objectively his work is good, but he really excels at self-promotion. When dealing with others he is a tough negotiator, confident to the point of being cocky. He likes to win and win big. He is unafraid of stepping on anyone's toes and lives by the motto that it is easier to beg forgiveness than to ask permission.

Rachael is bright and hard-working; however, she is modest and relies on others to notice the good work she does. She believes it's more important to spend her time working than promoting herself and publicizing her accomplishments. She views conflict as a complete waste of time and has a difficult time standing up for herself. This often results in others taking advantage of her.

Bill and Rachael have recently been assigned to work together on what has the potential to be a highly visible project. The project involves a lot of research, writing a report, and presenting the findings to the senior executives. They just finished meeting to lay out the tasks involved and establish a plan for the project. In their meeting Bill told Rachael that she can do the research and draft the report, and he will make the presentation. When Rachael suggested they work together on the

research and jointly make the presentation, Bill told her that she needs to do the research and draft the report because she is better at "that sort of thing," while he needs to make the presentation because of his superior presentation skills.

Bill left the meeting satisfied that he had won yet again and believing that since he will be making the presentation he will get the majority of the credit for the project. This is important to him because he has heard there will be an opening in the near future for a senior analyst. He wants the promotion and thinks the visibility of this project will make him a shoo-in for the job.

Rachael left their meeting feeling resentful and put upon but not knowing what to do about it. While this sort of thing has happened to her in the past she was especially upset this time because she has heard there will soon be an opening for a senior analyst and she is very interested in the position.

Questions

- 1. Is Bill behaving ethically?
- 2. What do you think he should do in this situation?
- 3. How might Rachael negotiate an outcome that better meets her needs?

Part II

Ethical Dilemma: To Reciprocate or Not to Reciprocate?

You are negotiating to buy a house. So far the sellers have been very cooperative in working out the terms of the sale and engaged in an integrative style of negotiation. Now however there is a problem. There is a wrought iron horse mounted on the exterior of the house on the chimney. The seller did not specifically exclude this on the sale agreement but now wants to keep it, saying it was a birthday gift from a family member. You like the horse and would like to have it remain with the house, but because the seller has been so cooperative on everything else, you aren't sure whether to pursue this.

Questions

- 1. Do you have any obligation, moral or otherwise, to cooperate with the sellers since they have been cooperative with you?
- 2. If the sellers had engaged in distributive bargaining tactics and were generally uncooperative would your answer to question 1 be different? How?
- 3. To what extent, if any, should you reciprocate the other party's behavior when negotiating?